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ALAMEDA COUNTY

AGENCY
ALEX BRISCOE, Director

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502-6577
(510) 567-6700
FAX (510) 337-9335

January 19, 2016

Andrea Wing

Shell Oil Products US

20945 S. Wilmington Ave

Carson, CA 90810-1039

(Sent via E-mail to: andrea.wing@shell.com)

Rodney and Janet Kwan
1834 Alameda Ave.
Alameda, CA 94501

Subject: Case File Review for Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000145 and GeoTracker Global ID
T0600101876, Shell/Auto Tech West, 2703 Martin Luther King, Jr. Way, Oakland, CA 94612

Dear Ms Wing and Mr. and Ms. Kwan:

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the fuel leak case file for the
above-referenced site including the document entitled, “Human Health Risk Assessment,” dated
November 30, 2015 (HHRA). The HHRA, which was prepared on Shell's behalf by AECOM, uses
existing data to assess risks for on-site and off-site current and future receptors. Based on this
assessment, the HHRA recommends re-sampling of soil vapor probes VP-7 and VP-13 and
preparation of a revised Corrective Action Plan (CAP) to replace the 2008 CAP submitted by
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates. We concur with these recommendations and request that you
submit a Revised CAP no later than April 29, 2016.

TECHNICAL REPORT REQUEST

Please upload technical reports to ACEH ftp site (Attention: Jerry Wickham), and to the State Water
Resources Control Board’'s GeoTracker website, in accordance with the specified naming
convention below, according to the following schedule:

s  April 17, 2016 — First Quarter 2016 Groundwater Monitoring Report
File to be named: GWM_R_yyyy-mm-dd_RO145

o April 29, 2016 — Revised Corrective Action Plan
File to be named: CAP_R_yyyy-mm-dd

These reports are being requested pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section
25296.10. 23 CCR Sections 2652 through 2654, and 2721 through 2728 outline the responsibilities
of a responsible party in response to an unauthorized release from a petroleum UST system, and
require your compliance with this request.



